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September 26, 2018 
 
 
George Rodriguez 
12800 San Juan N.E 
Albuquerque, NM 87123 
 
 
RE: Tr X-1, Airport Park 
 2500 Yale Blvd SE 
 Grading Plan Stamp Date: 09/17/18 
 Hydrology File: M16D011D 
 
Dear Mr. Rodriguez: 
 
Based on the submittal received on 9/21/18, the grading plan cannot be approved until the 
following are corrected and a complete resubmittal is made: 
 
1. This project is a new submittal, not a resubmittal as indicated on your DTIS form. The 

difference ($160) must be paid when resubmitting. The resubmittal fee ($150) will also be 
due. 

2. Include elevation datum for the benchmark. 

3. Only one paper copy (and the electronic copy) is required for Hydrology submittals. 

4. Add note on the plan that “No work shall be performed in the public ROW without an 
approved Work Order or Excavation Permit.” 

5. Why is the top of the retaining wall along Alamo labeled as 10.50’, but the adjacent proposed 
parking lot grade is only 8.75’?  

6. The areas of repaving and new buildings must be clearly defined on the plan and included in 
first flush calculations and determination of Fee-in-Lieu. This redeveloped impervious area is 
then used to determine the first flush retention volume at a rate of 0.26” x impervious area.  

a. If requesting Fee-in-Lieu for the first flush volume, please state on the plan so a 
deposit slip can be generated for the first flush volume at a rate of $8/CF.  

b. Otherwise provide a suitably located and sized pond to capture this volume from 
impervious areas. 

 
7. For Information. The new Drainage Ordinance was passed by City Council on 9/17/18 and is 

pending mayor signature and enaction. This may affect the timing and approval of this 
project. If seeking approval under the current ordinance, Fee-in-Lieu may be accepted. If 
seeking approval under the new ordinance, Fee-in Lieu cannot be accepted and on-site 
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ponding (including underground ponding) is required for the first flush volume to the greatest 
extent feasible. The grading plan will need to clearly justify why the storm water quality 
volume can or cannot be retained (economic reasons are not considered in the feasibility).  
 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 924-3695 or dpeterson@cabq.gov. 
 
 

Sincerely, 

  
 Dana Peterson, P.E. 

Senior Engineer, Planning Dept. 
Development Review Services 
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